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September 10, 2021 
 
Laura Scott 
Canadian Food Inspection Agency 
laura.scott@canada.ca 
 
Feed Regulatory Modernization 
 
Dear Laura Scott: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the proposed amendments to the Feeds 
Regulations. KAP is Manitoba’s general farm policy organization, providing a unified voice for 
farmers on issues that affect agriculture. 
 
The comments below highlight a few areas for consideration under the proposed amendments 
to the Feeds Regulations. 
 

• Ensure that the administrative burden relating to labelling, registration, record keeping 
is kept to a minimum. 

• Minimize the financial impact the proposed regulations will have on on-farm feed 
manufacturers.  

• Set maximum contamination levels for mycotoxins and ergot alkaloids.  

• Readjust the permitted tolerance of zinc in feed that would allow for higher levels to 
prevent diarrhoea in a weanling diet. 

 
Thank you for your consideration. Please contact KAP policy analyst Neil Van Overloop at 

neil.vanoverloop@kap.ca should you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Brenna Mahoney 
General Manager, Keystone Agricultural Producers 
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